Crossett city council met in special session April 25, 2019 at 4:00 p.m. at the Crossett Annex Building.
Present:		Mayor McCormick, City Attorney James Hamilton
Council Members:  	Marshall, Knight, Martinie, Rodgers, Foster and Carter

Absent: 		Clerk/Treasurer Walthall
		

Mayor McCormick called the meeting to order.  He announced this meeting is to discuss a proposed resolution designating and authorizing mayor to execute certain documents in connection with the Grant/Loan application with Arkansas Natural Resources Commission.

Motion by Councilwoman Marshall, seconded by Councilman Martinie to have City Attorney Hamilton read the proposed resolution in its entirety.  Roll call vote.  All vote yes.  Motion passed and Hamilton read Proposed Resolution 2019-4.   Motion by Councilman Knight, seconded by Councilman Foster to adopt Resolution 2019-4.  Roll call vote.  All vote yes.  Motion carries and R-2019-4 was adopted.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mike Smith, Crossett Economic Development Director, informed the council that an environmental study would have to be conducted to submit with the applications as well.  He has made contact with ECCI and they have agreed to do the study for around $8,000.  There has been some debate over who will be responsible for payment of this study.  Mr. Smith said that if the council will allow CEDF to recover the funds after the money is secured, that they will front the money for the study.  He added that the city will have to assure that they are 100% behind the project.  Motion by Councilwoman Rodgers, seconded by Councilman Knight to promise that the city will continue to pursue this project and to ask CEDF to pay for the survey and allow for repayment to CEDF when bond funds are secured.  Roll call vote.  All vote yes.  Motion passed.

Mayor McCormick added that Crist Engineers have been instrumental in the project thus far and asked that they continue to be the engineering firm.  All agree.

Councilwoman Marshall asked council to consider adjusting pool construction proposal by moving $15,000 from tennis courts to purchase a slide for the pool.  She added that $15,000 is not enough money to resurface even one tennis court.  Marshall stated the cost of the slide will be around $30,000, so asked that the city consider committing to the remaining balance of $15,000 from capital funds with expectations of “Swim Again” team to raise funds to reimburse that money.  Councilwoman Rodgers added that the business community has shown support and feels that this shows their desire to update the pool.  Motion by Councilwoman Marshall, seconded by Councilman Martinie to reassign the funds from tennis courts to slide and city commit up to $15,000 for pool slide with expectations of getting that money reimbursed through fund raisers.  Roll call vote.  All vote yes.  Motion passed.  


With no further discussion or comments, the meeting was adjourned.
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